
East Goshen Elementary School 

Home & School Association Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, January 11, 2018 

9:35 a.m. 

 

I. Call to Order:​  The meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. with 15 people in 
attendance. 

  
II. Recording Secretary’s Report (Leighann Carpenter):​ Motioned for approval of 

December minutes.  Minutes approved.  
 
III. Corresponding Secretary’s Report (Ann Degler): ​Nothing new to report.  
 
IV. Treasurer’s Report (Dottie White):  ​Dottie White reported that we are $2,250 under 

budget based on revenues with $700 coming in from miscellaneous sources. 
 
V. Co-Presidents Report (Robyn King and Kendall Sisk):  

a. Robyn and Kendall thanked the following committee chairs for their time and hard 
work this fall: 
● Field Trip Wear – Heather Mazza 
● Financial Review – Sheri Maun & Kelly Troland 
● Directory – Kristina Cogill 
● Bank Reconviler – Julie Virta 
● Spirit Wear – Marta Zaleska & Kate Kourakis 
● HR Parents – Nicole Gross, Dottie White & Carol Panosian 
● Garden Committee – Alison Mento 
● Volunteer Coordinator & Past Co-Library President – Susan Kil 
● Wellness – Sarah Trueman & Pam Armbruster 
● Fall Social/Auction – Lisa Pagano, Karen Turek, Jen Platt & Christine Cucinotta 
● Sign Changers – Christine Cucinotta & Kim Ruggiero 
● Hospitality – Christine Swierczek 
● Community Outreach – Katie Diem & Ruth Gehrman 
● iGive Brochure – Melissa Slifer 
● Pictures – Rebecca Gasser 
● PEP – Meredith Taylor 
● Box Tops – Melanie McHugh 
● Beautification – Lynn Thompson 
● Clothing Drive – Karen Turek 

1 
 



● K Bus Tags – Jeannie Greskoff & Christine Cuozzo 
b. East Goshen Park Brick program – Motion to approve EGE HSA to purchase 2 

bricks ($100 each).  Motion approved. 
 

 
VI. Upcoming Events 

a. BINGO on 1/19 from 6-8:00 p.m. 
b. 3​rd​ Grade Muffins with Mom on 1/24 from 8-8:30 a.m. 

 
VII. Committee Reports 

a. BINGO 1/19 -  email will go up for sign-ups to HR parents, teachers, and HSA to 
help with getting more sign-ups from parents and 5​th​ graders 

b. Spring Fair – email reminders have been sent out to designated committees 
c. Book Fair – no longer using Wellington as the woman who used to work with has 

retired.  Will be using Scholastic for the Spring Book Fair on March 7-8 and look 
to using a new company for next year.  Requested less toys and more Spanish 
titles for this Spring.  

 
VIII. New Business:  

a. The Executive Board Nominating Committee met on January 3 to nominate a 
slate to run for empty positions for next year. Amber Ryan, Leigh Tobin, and Val 
McCaffrey will make up the Nominating Committee to look for people to fill the 
openings. 

 
IX. Principal​’​s Report (Mr. Dennis Brown):  

a. School Renovations – discussed looking into an electronic sign for the front. 
Motion to look into costs.  There will be a parent meeting in March to go over the 
phasing plan for the next 3 years. 

b. Working on electronic system for vacation and sick notes from office 
c. We are half-way through the year so everyone will need to be re-raptured in the 

office for volunteering in the building. 
d. Staff Update: 

i. Mrs. Cloutman & Mrs. Galeda will be finishing out the year at East 
Bradford Elementary. 

ii. Mrs. Wingerd (reading specialist) is back from maternity. 
iii. Mts. Haugh will be staying on as the 3​rd​ grade teacher for the remainder of 

the year. 
e.  Tech training will be coming soon for parents to attend.  More information to 

come from Mr. Brown. 
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f. 2 days have been added on to the end of the year from snow days.  Last day will 
now be June 11​th​.  Various events from the end of the school year have been 
moved to work with the new end date.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:37 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted by Leighann Carpenter. 
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